
X-Games
Audition script (Mila/Llana)



LLANA
(panicking)

Okay what's the emergency? What's
the 911? I got everything you
wanted; glazzed, sprinkled and
jelly, donuts, bbq sweet and sour
wings, and orange soda.

MILA
(takes a donut and bites
it)

Mmmmm! Thank you girl!

LLANA
(panicky)

So what's the emergency? What
happened?

MILA
I texted Dom.

LLANA
You cannot be serious? This is what
you nine one one'd me here for? And
I got you all this stuff!

MILA
Yesss! This is serious!

LLANA
So what? It's just a freaking text.
You said you text all the time on
Instagram.

MILA
No! I said we send each other memes
all the time on Instagram. This is
different.

LLANA
How so?

MILA
It's just different!

LLANA
How?

MILA
(nervous)

I sent him a kiss face emoji!

She grabs the phone from Mila and looks.

LLANA
Oh no you didn't! Mila what? Why
would you do that?

MILA
I don't knowwwwww!



2.

LLANA
Oh my gosh girl, you need help.
Wait, what was his reply? "Thanks,
you too"? "Thanks, you too"?

MILA
Rigghhttt?

LLANA
Okay okay. Calm down, let's break
this down. Maybe we're
overeacting... I mean you said
sweet dreams he said "thanks, you
too." That's - that's an
appropriate response--- right?

MILA
Yeahh- but kiss face emoji?

LLANA
Yeahh, the kiss face... Mhmm!

LLANA
What? Okay why did you send that
message, and why did you use that
emoji? Because clearly you had a
reason, and what would have been an
"appropriate" response?

MILA
I don't know! Just not "thanks you,
you too" Ughh! He's so lame!


